WOMEN’S HEALTH AND CANCER RIGHTS ACT 

Federal law requires that all plan participants be notified at enrollment and annually of their rights under the “Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act.” This notice is being furnished to you in compliance with the requirements of the law.

The law requires that all group health plans that provide coverage for a surgically removed breast must also:

· Provide coverage for reconstruction of the surgically removed breast;

· Provide coverage for surgery and reconstruction of the other breast to produce a symmetrical appearance; and

· Provide coverage for prostheses and any physical complications that may occur in any stage of a mastectomy, including lymphedemas (swelling associated with the removal of lymph nodes).

Coverage for breast reconstruction and any related services will be subject to any Plan deductibles and covered percentage amounts that apply to other covered medical benefits of the Plan.

The provisions of this law are also detailed in your Summary Plan Description. 

